
 

 

 
 
 
Environmental Licensing Programme, 
Office of Environmental Sustainability, 
PO Box 3000, 
Johnstown Castle Estate, 
County Wexford. 
 
 
 
08/08/2022 
 
 
 
Re: Intention to apply for planning permission for the development of a Material Recovery 

Facility at Derryarkin, Rhode, Co. Offaly. 
 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
On the 9th of March 2022 Oxigen Environmental Unlimited Company (Oxigen Environmental) held a 
Pre-application Consultation meeting with the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) regarding the 
carrying out and regulation of waste management activities at a proposed Material Recovery Facility 
(MRF) facility to be located at Derryarkin, Rhode, Co. Offaly.  
 
An overview of proposed operation at the facility was presented at this meeting and it was 
communicated that the proposed development will be operated over two phases.  
 
Phase 1 of the proposed development will involve the acceptance of up to 50,000 tonnes per annum 
of waste material on-site. The proposed facility will act as a Waste Transfer Station during this phase of 
operations and will be regulated by a Waste Facility Permit having regard to nature and magnitude of 
waste management activities undertaken on-site during this first phase of operations.  
 
Phase 2 of the proposed development will involve the acceptance of up to 90,000 tonnes per annum 
of waste material on-site. The facility will act as a Material Recovery Facility during this phase of 
operations, and will be regulated by an Industrial Emission Licence having regard to nature and 
magnitude of waste management activities undertaken on-site during this second phase of operations. 
 
We understand based on our discussions during the Pre-Application Consultation meeting held that the 
EPA has no objection and accepts in principle Oxigen Environmental’s approach toward regulating 
waste management activities at the proposed facility in the manner described above.  
 
Oxigen Environmental wish to confirm to the EPA that the planning application for this proposed 
development at Derryarkin, Rhode, Co. Offaly will be submitted to Offaly County Council shortly. The 
Planning Application for the proposed development and the accompanying EIAR will adequately 
describe both Phase 1 and Phase 2 of operations. In due course, an Industrial Emission Licence 
application will be made to the EPA for the proposed Material Recovery Facility to be operated during 
Phase 2 of operations. 

Cont’d… 

Our Ref:  P2344/RD/SJ 
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If you should require any further information please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
__________________________ 
Richard Deeney 
Fehily Timoney and Company for and on behalf of  
Oxigen Environmental Unlimited Company  

Offa
ly 

Cou
nt

y C
ou

nc
il, 

Plan
nin

g 
Dep

t. 
- I

ns
pe

cti
on

 P
ur

po
se

s O
nly

!


